
Kenton County Airport Board 

External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 
November 16, 2022 

 
 
Facilitator:  Wendi Orlando     Scribe:  Nancy Hill 
 

I. Call to order 

Wendi Orlando called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety Subcommittee at 9:40 a.m. on 
November 16, 2022, via Conference Call. 

II. Roll call 

III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 

a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter document previously shared. 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the purposes of helping the group 
understand implications/suggestions/issues that could affect the passenger travel ribbon. 

IV. New business  

Safety 

 

Wendi Orlando shared the following: 

 

• Ongoing construction projects in and around the airport - please be aware of your surroundings.  Pay 

close attention to any changes in driving patterns or area closures. 

• Due to colder and changing temperatures, please ensure that you are dressing appropriately according to 

the weather conditions. 

 

Other Advisories: 

 

Chris Snyder reminded the airlines to not bring anything flammable like kerosene heaters on the ramp. You may 

double check with the Fire Department on what is allowed. 

 

Operations 

 

Meleia Michels advised of the following: 

 

• Concourse B apron rehab work moved into Phase 6.  Gates B23, B25, and B27 are closed until the end 

of the year. 

• Construction continues for the replacement of expansion joints currently in Concourse B and continuing 

to the AGT starting Monday, November 7th.    Will be wrapping up before the Thanksgiving holiday. 

• Operations memo was sent out regarding the baggage induction changes. All baggage should now be 

placed with wheels up and entering first, and the bag tag should now be trailing and enter last. For all 

issues with the baggage system, please be sure to call 859-767-7777 for assistance.  

• Ramp lighting work in Concourse A, additional updates to be sent out. 

 

Other Advisories: 

  

Matt Houston advised the following: 

o Continue to dispose skids in the dumpster by the triturator.   

o Door A-29 is closed due to waiting on available parts.  

o Potable water cabinets – when retracting the potable water hoses carry the nozzle back with you, so they 

won’t get dragged on the ground and get damaged. Please keep the potable water cabinets closed. Air hoses 

should be put away neatly, so they won’t get twisted or broken. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Adam Kressler informed the group of the following: 

o Bags Inc. will be having a soft launch tomorrow.  They will be accepting checked baggage on the first and 

third level of the rental car facility for the folks who come in on a shuttle bus or return a rental car.  Three 

airlines are currently participating.  

o Advised that there will be a new airline announcement today.  

o Regarding the bag system - Use a tote or a bin if there is something that is not a standard size bag, or anything 

with straps that may get caught in the system.  

  

 

V. Adjournment    

   Wendi Orlando adjourned the meeting at 9:50 a.m.  
   Minutes submitted by:  Nancy Hill 
   Minutes approved by:  Wendi Orlando  
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



  

  



 


